
PTA Meeting Minutes 2/19/25 

Board Members present: Erin Sneller, Emily Wilkinson, Julie Rosenbaum, Allie Boenish, Sandra 

Swarner, Sarah Mersch, Christi Blomberg, Aimee Cardon 

Staff Member present: Tammi Kuba, Roberta Kolthoff 

Principle Update (Tammi Kuba): Student Performance Update 

• currently 127 students need intervention 

• Student proficiency is 77.3% vs the state at 72.7% 

• The staff are working on minimizing major office referrals. Most referrals tend to come 

from the AK/K classrooms, so staff are looking to provide more support for AK and K 

classrooms. 

• Staff have also been working on additional professional learning regarding this need. 

• School Improvement Goals 

o Reading 81% of students currently performing at the goal level, would like to be 

at 87% by June 2025 

o Math 67% currently, would like to be at 75% by June 2025 

o Science 58% currently, would like to be at 68% by June 2025 

o FAST winter 83%, the goal is 87% 

o I-Ready 84% 

• Playground update-looking to put up new structures where the sheds have been 

removed 

o 3 smaller structures-quoted at $81,000 

o 3 less expensive structures-quoted at $69,850 

o 2 larger climbing structures-quoted at $62,560 

o Need to form a committee to further consider our options and our goals for 

fundraising for the next year 

o Tammi plans to get further clarification on a few other questions posed by the 

board. 

• Read-a-palooza 3/6  

• Family game night 3/28 

• Carnival (5/16)  
o Heather has a student helping her plan 
o Heather has asked for help with the treat trot 
o Will send an email through Raptor to reach all volunteers to see if we can get 

someone  
o Tammi looking into when to have Family Night at the Kernels 

• Budget Update 



o Some teachers still need to turn in receipts for reimbursement of back-to-school 

funds 

o Hy-Vee receipts haven’t come through 

o Waiting for a check from Freddie’s fundraiser 

o flexible seating (Gina, Roberta and Rachel are working on getting an order ready) 
o Funds approved for Gina Pins to buy snacks for her students 
o Will send email to other teachers to see if they need help with any supplies 

• Staff appreciation winner for this month: Nicole and Christa 


